Thank-You

To all the people who attended our Stag and Doe, thank-you for taking the time to share this special evening with us.

Special thanks to Tammy, Leigh-Anne and all who helped organize it. Kathy Campbell & Pat Moher



The Royal Canadian Legion Terrace Bay Branch 223

Remembrance Day Dinner and Dance Saturday November 10th

Cocktails.....6:00 pm Dinner......7:00 pm Dance..9:00 pm - 1:00 am

Live Band----"The Diplomats"

\$40.00/couple Tickets -\$20.00 single (available at the Legion)

Deadline for tickets: Wednesday, Nov. 7th

NOTE: A bus will be provided to and from the Legion. Pickup will be a 5:30 p.m. following the former mill routes. Departure from the Legion will be at 1:30 a.m.

North of Superior Programs Notice

The annual meeting of the North of Superior Programs has been rescheduled for November 15, 1990 in Manitouwadge.

> Place: Cascade Room Manitouwadge Motor Hotel

Time: 7:00 P.M

Birth Announcement

Bill & Janet Caron thank God for the safe arrival of their son Brendon Richard weighing 7 lbs. 6 oz. born October 13th at McCausland Hospital at 7:03 pm. Special thanks to Dr. Woldnik for his excellent care and to the nurses and hospital staff for their assistance during our hospital stay.

McCausland Hospital Your Help is Important!

Our primary purpose is to give YOU - the Public - quality care. In this regard, a new xray machine would greatly improve existing diagnostic services. Total cost of the new x-ray equipment is \$350, 000.

Donations toward this worthy cause will be greatly appreciated!!

Superior Rorth Shore Powerence Sell Schedkon

will be offering the Basic Boating Course. If you are interested please phone Holly Stortini at 825-9428 after 5 pm.

> Deadline for registration is November 5, 1990

CHIMO CLUB

Senior Citizens'

Bazaar & Bake Sale

Sat. Nov. 3rd 2-4pm Raffles for: a grocery hamper, afghan, and a doily.

Everyone Welcome!



SHORT-TERM LEASING FROM 1 to 11 MONTHS

Business or personal use

Largest selection of cars, trucks and

Lowest rates available!

HIGHWAY 17 SCHREIBER, ONT.

We try harder AVIS

Insights

continued from page 5

committee's work bears real fruit, or just spends money on new brochures and advertising, remains to be seen. They have yet to lay out their strategy, so we don't know how (or whether) they intend to involve the public in their work.

There are bright spots in this tourism picture. Thunder Bay is getting a new airport, if Ottawa can move its bureaucracy and budget machinery fast enough, according to the federal minister of Transport, Doug Lewis. It's supposed to be completed in time for another bright spot on our tourism horizon, the 1995 World Nordic Games.

There's also a more realistic approach to the potential of tourism - with influential northerners like Rod Munford from Vermillion Bay, the past president of the Northern Ontario Tourist Outfitters Association, pointing out in this column nearly one year ago that northern Ontario's economic planners should not depend on tourism as the saviour of our economy. Munford warned that its impractical to see tourism as anyone's economic saviour, "because it just doesn't have the money-generating power and the employment power to do that."

If we want to take Munford's advice to heart, the context for tourism development is clear. We shouldn't view it as our economic salvation, only as one component of our diversification strategy. If we solve the problems of high gas prices, poor roads, and the Canadian dollar along the way towards Forrest's new "unifying vision and image", the spin-offs will affect many other things than just the number of visitors we have, and how long they stay when they visit.

Scribbles

continued from page 10 and Mrs. A. Teske, presidentelect, who spoke on the power of the C.W.L. across Canada.

President Carmel Zborowski gave a note of thanks to them both. Yola Cebrario and Alice McCouan, were given 50 year pins. Toots Jacques and Mary Figliomeni were given 25 year pins. Congratulations.

A report was read by Sandra Larivee on the Share the Wealth Campaign.

Carmel reported that the C.W.L. Memorial Service will be November 4, Mass.

The WRAP campaign is organized. Most town businesses will receive white ribbons in the mail

to wear and display. Entertainment was under the direction of Jackie Commisso. Janet Moorey won the Mask contest and a penny auction followed. Lunch was served and enjoyed by all. Thanks to all who helped.

Get well wishes to Mrs. Ann Todesco, Ida Gifford and Lil Christie.

Our deepest sympathy to the Potvines the passing of Beatrice Potvine. She was a citizen of Schreiber years ago.

F36863636363636363636